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General Superintendent’s Report 
Kerry Cochran 
Date: April 12, 2023 
 
 
During the winter months, it still takes volunteers to safeguard the museum and keep up 
with the mail and other important duties. 
 
Several of our local members have been working at the museum trying to clear snow 
and water from all locations. The winter has been very harsh in the Portola area with 
snow, high water and road closures.  
 
Some of our members have had to detour 45 plus minutes around the road closures to 
get to the museum.  
 
Some of the museum online orders have taken longer to fill and ship due to the weather 
and all the snow at the museum. Thank you for being patience.  
 
Thank you all for keeping us going 
 
As most of us know, we have several challenges before us for this year in keeping the 
museum open, running and providing a travel destination for visitors.  
 
Our crew training date has been set for Saturday May 13th, 2023, starting at 10 AM. 
Please visit the website and sign up for the crew training and sign up to be a member of 
the caboose train operation this season. 
 
We need to reach out to all our volunteers and welcome them back to a new year at the 
museum and support each and every one of them.  
 
All of our time is valuable and I for one certainly appreciate all the help all the volunteers 
give to the museum. 
 
At any time should you have any questions, please feel free to contact me, I may not 
have an answer right away, however I will get one for you.  
 
Thank you to all, 
 
Kerry Cochran 
Director/General Superintendent 
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